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Ref. DVC:273/01

20 June 2001

By facsimile: 6277 5706

Mr J Carter

Secretary

Employment, Workplace Relations,

Small Business and Education Committee

Parliament House

CANBERRA  ACT  2600

Dear Mr Carter,

Inquiry Into Higher Education: Submission of Dr Mullbacher

The Vice‑Chancellor has referred to me your letter dated 18 May 2001 enclosing a submission to the Inquiry by Dr Arno Mullbacher.  

In my letter dated 17 May 2001 to the Committee, I referred to some recent comments made by Professor Ian Chubb, Vice‑Chancellor, concerning the need for funding of Australian universities.  I note that Dr Mullbacher has similar concerns.  The University submission to this Committee dated March 2001 also addresses issues concerning academic salaries, the need for further funding and the University’s views on commercialisation of research.  I will not repeat those here.  I will now address other matters raised by Dr Mullbacher

1. ANUTECH

Dr Mullbacher complains about the funding decisions taken by the University in relation to the John Curtin School of Medical Research and, for example, the University’s commercialisation arm ANUTECH.  The actual figures in relation to ANUTECH are discussed in the University’s March 2001 submission to this Inquiry and subsequent correspondence.  It is not $9million.  Universities, and this University is no exception, have to make difficult decisions about the allocation of the limited funding available.  In relation to ANUTECH, the University considers it important to maintain support for an arm of the University that assists in the commercialisation of research generated by the University.  It is important to try to capture the benefits from commercialisation that might otherwise be lost to the University by establishing and maintaining a commercial arm.  ANUTECH itself is involved with many projects at the JCSMR and the University, while regretting the need for funding cuts in programs, stands by its decisions to allocate funds to the greater advantage of the University as a whole.

2. Unethical Behaviour

The University takes, and has always taken, a very serious approach to allegations of unethical behaviour.  

The University rejects any notion that it has been engaged in unethical behaviour or discrimination.  It is true that many academic staff regret the time that has to be spent preparing applications for grants or research.  Rightly, they would prefer to be carrying out the research, rather than applying for grants to fund the research.  Unfortunately, it has been a fact that for many years, perhaps decades, universities have had to seek sources of funding for research from a variety of public and private bodies.  The proper completion of grant applications requires the attention of the researcher so that the application is accurate and proper.

The University does not support “bogus” applications for funding from any source.  I have located the “statutory declaration” referred to by Dr Mullbacher signed in 1997.  It apparently arose out of a series of disputes between some staff at JCSMR and the then Director.  These were internal staffing matters and I do not wish to burden the Committee unduly but, as an example, a large number of the allegations Dr Mullbacher and others made at this time concerned a third person and how that person had been treated by the then Director.  The allegations were hearsay and when put to the person concerned were not supported in critical details.  After considering the allegations against the Director the then Vice-Chancellor dismissed all of the allegations, including those of Dr Mullbacher, as lacking in substance.  

The University, then and now, investigates and takes action upon matters of substance but dismisses allegations that are not supported by substantive evidence.

3. Biotron

Dr Mullbacher makes comments about Biotron that, in the main, I have already addressed in my response to the Committee dated 17 May 2001.

Dr Mullbacher raises an additional issue in relation to a PhD student who is unnamed.  I am concerned about the breach of privacy, perhaps unintended, that Dr Mullbacher makes in seeking to name a student of the University to support his allegations.  There has been no complaint made to the University about matters concerning Biotron from any student.  Whilst it is true that the University supports the right of students to publish research work, particularly PhD theses, it also supports the particular student’s individual right to determine how they will conduct their research, subject to normal University guidelines.  If a student wishes to make confidential arrangements that might involve the further funding of their research, they can do so subject to arrangements that ensure the confidentiality does not intrude on the proper examination of the students’ thesis.  I do not wish to comment further nor investigate the ambiguous allegation as I wish to respect the privacy of the student concerned.  

As I have stated, there is no complaint to the University about the matters concerning the student referred to by Dr Mullbacher.

4. Dr Mullbacher’s Recommendations

As I have stated above, the University’s position on increased funding has been made clear.

The Commonwealth Ombudsman already oversees this University.  The University cooperates with investigations by the Ombudsman.  Further, the University is bound by a number of different pieces of legislation concerning discrimination and it takes its responsibilities to operate in a non-discriminatory fashion seriously.

The University has ethical guidelines for the conduct of research.  The commercialisation of University research is a phenomenon that is increasing in significance globally.  As stated in the University response of March 2001, we are in the process of developing guidelines in relation to the commercialisation of research and creating a new policy.  Whilst Dr Mullbacher refers to “best practice overseas” there is no one model that could be considered “best practice”.  Universities have taken an individual approach to this issue and I am in the process of considering some of the approaches taken by major institutions within and outside of Australia to develop what this University will consider to be a best practice model.

If you require any further information, please do not hesitate to contact me.


Yours sincerely,


J. A. Richards


Deputy Vice-Chancellor


